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Historic Preservation Commission

October 20, 2022

Pete Hammer called meeting to order at 5:32 pm. Roll call is taken. Present: Pete Hammer, jo Ann
Kuehner, Jill McNaught, Casey Forsman.

Item #3 of the agenda approval of the agenda. Jo Ann Kuehner moves to approve, Casey Forsman
seconds the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

ftem #4 approval of meeting minutes for September 15, 2022. Jo Ann Kuehner moves to approve, Jill
McNaught seconds the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

There being no Citizen Business or Old Business Pete moves to #7 on the agenda for New Business.

5:33pm Tammy Baraconi shares with the commissioners the need for a more current set of paint colors
be selected and approved. The colors that were previously approved by the Historic Preservation
Commission are no longer available. Next month staff plans to bring a new set of colors to look at. It is
a lot easier for the public if the Historic Preservation Committee preapproves a set of colors to chose
from. If people who want to paint their historic buildings chose from the colors that are already
preapproved, they do not need to come to a meeting. When they want to choose a color that is not on
the preapproved list, they need to come to a Historic Preservation meeting.

Jo Ann Kuehner points out that she does not yet have a binder with all of that information in it and
neither do others. Itis her understanding that the city Council may have the ability to give Historic
Preservation Commission more authority.

Tammy Baraconi explains the areas and local districts where the commissioners have authority.

Jo Ann Kuehner would like to know more about buildings that are in the historical downtown where
facades are being modified.

5:41pm Pete Hammer moves to item #8 on the agenda Commission Business. He asks Tammy Baraconi
if there are any grants available to this commission to help improve property appearances.

Tammy Baraconi knows that there are grants available to help landlords through the Department of
Commerce. The Department of Archeology and Historic Preservation offers a grant every 2 years. July
of next year they should be offering another grant. The city can apply for grants. It has been done in the
past to help come up with facade money.

Pete Hammer suggests it would be great to help the Colonial House get their building painted, or new
siding and windows.

Jill McNaught has researched this and states there are Federal and State grants available for the Historic
Preservation Commission. She would like to find the registry online for the city.

Tammy Baraconi explains that it is not online. Email Nick Swanson to obtain that information.
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Jill McNaught wonders if the business owners downtown know they have to follow certain rules.

Tammy Baraconi explains that is one of the many reasons staff is looking to refresh the code. The
Historic Preservation webpage may need to be updated. The city only has 11 buildings on the National
Register, and she only knows of 2 buildings on the local register which are RE Bennett and Cascade.
There is a process that needs to be followed to create a local district, parameters, and 60% of the
structures have to contribute to a Historic Preservation District. It is her understanding that the local
districts are on the national register. The office at Community Development has all sorts of paper files.
It is staff’s goal to get them all digitized. If someone were able to volunteer their time to help get that
process done it would be greatly appreciated.

5:54pm Pete Hammer moves to item #9 on the agenda Workshop to review the Model Ordinance.

Tammy Baraconi responds that the Model Ordinance comes from the Department of Archeology and
Historic Preservation. That department makes sure it is consistent with State and Federal law and Court
Case law and staff has all of the important stuff captured. Nick has taken that document and has
adopted it for the city of Chehalis. She recommends changing the number of members on the
commission to 5 but no more than 7. This makes it easier to have a quorum.

Jo Ann Kuehner suggests the commission needs time to compare the two. She requests that the city
Council let them be part of the historic downtown.

Tammy Baraconi hopes that as the commissioners are looking at it, they keep in mind that even as staff,
we are an advisory to the city Council. Staff can not make decisions on anything related to taxes or
spending money. That is all established by the city Council.

Jo Ann Kuehner states that Thurston County Historic Preservation makes all of the decisions and even
make decisions for allowing tax relief.

Jill McNaught has done research on surrounding jurisdictions and says that they all have that authority
and have the review board to make final decisions.

Tammy Baraconi responds that she wrote the code for the city of Centralia, and they have to go to the
Council for final decisions. The Historic Preservation Commission goes to review, but it goes to the city
Council for final decision. The Historic Commission holds the public hearing and are the advisory board
because you are considered the experts.

Jill McNaught may email Tammy regarding the process of how it is supposed to go. Per the ordinance,
the RCW, it is supposed to go to the assessor’s office first then to the Historic Preservation Commission
as a review board.

Pete Hammer understands that if they the building owner get this designation, they have to go through
a certain process to get tax breaks.

Tammy Baraconi clarifies that the applicant did the research on RE Bennett and Cascade.






